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RECOGNIZING BLAINE EVAN 

STECK FOR ACHIEVING THE 
RANK OF EAGLE SCOUT 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 9, 2006 

Mr. GRAVES. Mr. Speaker, I proudly pause 
to recognize Blaine Evan Steck, a very special 
young man who has exemplified the finest 
qualities of citizenship and leadership by tak-
ing an active part in the Boy Scouts of Amer-
ica, Troop 314, and in earning the most pres-
tigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Blaine has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Blaine has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Blaine Evan Steck for his accom-
plishments with the Boy Scouts of America 
and for his efforts put forth in achieving the 
highest distinction of Eagle Scout. 
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TWENTY-FIFTH ANNIVERSARY OF 
THE DISCOVERY OF AIDS 

HON. CHARLES B. RANGEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 9, 2006 

Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
address the issue of HIV/AIDS which remains 
a matter of global concern, even twenty-five 
years after the first case was diagnosed. June 
5, 2006, as the world recognized the anniver-
sary of AIDS, I am reminded that our duty as 
a world power is to ensure that this epidemic 
does not continue to devastate lives. 

Present day AIDS education is lacking the 
appropriate resources to spread the message 
that this disease is preventable. Without these 
resources and advocates to stand for the 
cause, HIV/AIDS will continue to infect millions 
of people worldwide. It is critical that this 
country and its leaders begin to increase 
awareness nationwide so that our constituents 
will understand the causes as well as effects 
of AIDS while we continue to be outspoken in 
the fight to find a cure. 

Furthermore, AIDS continues to ravage our 
communities due to the fact that there is not 
enough federal or state money placed into 
health initiatives to treat current patients or to 
find a cure. With the desperately needed fund-
ing for medical programs and treatment cen-
ters, many new cases can be prevented and 
persons who have the virus will receive afford-
able quality medication. 

We all have a calling to service our commu-
nities by making policies that increase aware-
ness and target funding towards HIV/AIDS. I 
will maintain my stance that HIV/AIDS affects 
us all regardless of class, race or sex. There-
fore, we must present a united front in the ef-
fort to prevent this disease from spreading and 
remain committed to increasing appropriations 
for HIV/AIDS, education and treatment. 

[From the Washington Post, June 2, 2006] 
ANOTHER $10 BILLION 

The Generals in the global battle against 
HIV-AIDS are meeting at the United Nations 
this week, five years after another U.N. sum-
mit promised an intensified push against the 
crisis. The target of mobilizing $7 billion to 
$10 billion per year has been met: Last year 
low- and middle-income countries spent $2.5 
billion of their own money and an additional 
$5.8 billion from donors on AIDS treatment 
and prevention and the care of orphans. But 
that money has bought less than expected. 
Rather than hitting the ‘‘three by five’’ tar-
get of getting medicines to 3 million people 
by 2005, the world has put only about 1.4 mil-
lion people on treatment—a big improve-
ment on the 240,000 who were receiving drugs 
in 2001 but still well less than half of the 
number who need medicines immediately. 
Equally, better-financed prevention efforts 
have succeeded in driving down infection 
rates among young adults, notably in Kenya, 
Uganda, Zimbabwe and Haiti. But last year 
there were 4.1 million new infections world-
wide. The plague is still advancing. 

The summiteers in New York therefore 
confront a daunting problem. The latest U.N. 
estimate, which may prove as optimistic as 
the last one, is that fighting the disease will 
soon require $20 billion to $23 billion a year, 
more than twice the current spending. 
What’s more, this is not a temporary com-
mitment: Once people go on antiretroviral 
treatment, they need medicines for years; 
caring for orphans is also a long-term propo-
sition. Assuming that some of the extra re-
sources will be provided by middle-income 
countries, the rich world may need to reach 
into its taxpayers’ pockets for an extra $10 
billion a year. Official development assist-
ance, which has already jumped by more 
than two-thirds in real terms between 2000 
and 2005, would have to grow by a tenth or 
so. 

Moreover, the effect of that money will be 
limited unless the world expands its commit-
ment to other development efforts. Donor-fi-
nanced AIDS programs can suck nurses and 
doctors out of the rest of the health system, 
so an increase in AIDS spending requires a 
parallel increase in general health invest-
ment. AIDS flourishes in poor societies be-
cause illiteracy and penury make people vul-
nerable; success against the virus depends 
partly on broader progress. As President 
Paul Kagame of Rwanda told The Post on 
Wednesday, there’s no use in giving someone 
antiretroviral drugs if he has no food. 

The imperative to raise extra money for 
AIDS and other development objectives 
raises an institutional issue. To carry out its 
commitments of five years ago, the world 
created the Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tu-
berculosis and Malaria, which has raised and 
spent an impressive $5 billion; the question 
is whether this venture should be the vehicle 
for the next step-up in AIDS funding. The 
fund’s critics, notably the Bush administra-
tion, rightly say that it has suffered from 
poor management, that it has occasionally 
given money on the basis of poor grant pro-
posals and that it has indulged grantees 
whose performance should have led to a sus-
pension of disbursements. But rather than 
snipe at the fund, the critics should work to 
improve it. The fund’s structure provides a 
way of sharing the financial burden globally. 
The quality of its grants has recently gone 
up. And centralizing AIDS finance simplifies 
the administrative burden on stressed offi-
cials from poor countries. The fund’s entre-
preneurial leader, Richard Feachem, has an-
nounced that he will leave when his term ex-

pires this year. The priority should be to find 
a replacement who is pushy enough to raise 
extra money and sawy enough to solidify the 
institution’s management. 
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THE APPRECIATION OF JOSE 
CORONADO 

HON. SOLOMON P. ORTIZ 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, June 9, 2006 

Mr. ORTIZ. Mr. Speaker, I ask the House to 
join me in recognizing Mr. Jose Coronado, Di-
rector of the South Texas Veterans Health 
Care System to show our appreciation for his 
life long career in public service, culminating in 
ensuring the best possible health care to the 
veterans of South Texas. 

Mr. Coronado, a U.S. Army veteran who 
served as Battalion Operations Sergeant in 
the 11th Armored Calvary Division, was 
awarded both the Military Order of the Purple 
Heart and the Veterans of Foreign Wars Out-
standing Service Award. 

After his service in the Army, Jose received 
his B.S. in Chemistry and Zoology from Texas 
A&I-Kingsville, and went on to earn an M.S. in 
Education Administration there before receiv-
ing a M.H.A. in Hospital Administration from 
Baylor University. 

Jose Coronado then began his career in 
Veterans Administration to improve the care 
given to the thousands of Americans who 
risked their lives for this country. In 1962, he 
started with the Veterans Administration Med-
ical Center in Houston, continuing his work in 
Kerrville, Texas. 

In 1973, Mr. Coronado became Assistant 
Director of the Audie L. Murphy Memorial Vet-
erans Hospital in San Antonio, Texas; two 
years later, he was appointed Hospital Direc-
tor. There, he served America’s veterans for 
20 years, ensuring the efforts and sacrifices of 
America’s warriors would not be forgotten. He 
contributed to saving the lives of countless 
veterans through improved services. 

When the Kerrville and Audie L. Murphy 
Veterans Hospitals merged in 1995, Jose 
Coronado directed the new South Texas Vet-
erans Health Care System. He has overseen 
an extensive network of health care delivers 
and operated an intricate health care system 
with many varying divisions of expertise. 

As Director, Jose Coronado was recognized 
many times for the outstanding service he pro-
vided to America’s veterans. He was awarded 
the Presidential Rank Award for Meritorious 
Executives by both Ronald Reagan and 
George Bush. In 1999, President Bill Clinton 
presented Mr. Coronado with the Presidential 
Rank Award for Distinguished Executives. 

While Jose received countless awards over 
the years, his distinguished character and his 
quiet ability to find solutions for our veterans 
were central to his dedicated service to the 
South Texas Veterans Health Care System. 

I ask the House of Representatives to join 
me today in celebrating Mr. Jose Coronado’s 
commitment to those veterans who dedicated 
their lives for American freedom. His tireless 
efforts have provided the medical assistance 
that South Texas veterans earned from uni-
formed service to our country. 
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